
From: Fred Bondurant <fred@thebrg.net> 
Sent: Friday, September 10, 2021 9:34 AM 
To: Judie A. Zimomra 
Cc: To: Alex Mackenzie; Keith L. Williams; Crystal Mansell; William F. Dalton; John D. Agnew; sancouncil; 
M Leehan; Tim Moore 
Subject: Update to City Council on Pending Special Event Permits (Veterans Day Ceremony) 
  
As the ceremony will be outside, we will comply with whatever city 
guidance/mandates are in place for outside events (specifically masks).  When the 
city places the attendee chairs, there should be extra space between them as 
opposed to right next to each other as in the past. 
  
Please advise if this is acceptable or if more restrictions or details are needed. 
  
Fred Bondurant 
  
  
IN REPLY TO: 
  

Alex MacKenzie, 

  

We will be updating City Council on the status 
of pending Special Events at their next 
meeting, 9 am, Monday, September 13th .  One 
of the pending Special Events is MOAA’s 
proposed Veterans Day Ceremony.   The City 
Council agenda will be posted 
tomorrow.   Based upon the current COVID 
surge, please advise as to what COVID 
protocols you are planning to incorporate into 
your event.   

mailto:fred@thebrg.net


  
  

Thank you for your continued work to serve 
honor & serve our community’s veterans.  You 
& your organization are greatly appreciated.  

  

Judie Zimomra 

City Manager of Sanibel 
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